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After Standard & Poor’s lowered the U.S. credit rating late last week, the global economy will
have to adjust to a new period of instability and volatility.

U.S. bonds will no longer serve as collateral for banks and finance companies to use when
investing in higher-yield assets, and the future of the dollar as a global reserve currency is
even more uncertain.

But there may be no immediate cause for alarm. The global economy cannot function without
a reserve currency, and the United States provides this to the world thanks to an implied
global agreement according to which the international community places its faith in the U.S.
dollar and treasury bonds in return for a safe haven for its capital — while at the same time
closing its eyes to the true condition of the US. economy.

At the same time, however, the lowering of the U.S. credit rating serves as a strong signal that
the correction of the global imbalance has become a serious problem. Faith in the U.S.
economy cannot continue forever, but the question is whether any other country is able to
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assume that leadership role.

The global economy could be entering a new crisis considering that the United States may be
sliding into another recession, that growth in Europe and most of the world is sluggish and
national debts are rising.

The same factors that triggered the economic crisis of 2008 are still in play. The only counter-
argument that optimists can cite is that global stock markets fell over a period of several
months in 2008, whereas the current drop may be shorter in length.

A new crisis would surely be terrible news for Russia in particular. It would lead to an
significant drop in oil prices and the ruble, and we are already seeing the first signs of these
downward trends since the meltdown began last week.

The Russian budget can remain balanced only if the price of oil holds at $115 per barrel.
According to the Finance Ministry, if oil were to fall as low as $45 per barrel, Russia would be
forced to borrow so much money that by the 2013-14 fiscal year government debt could
amount to 20 percent of the country’s gross domestic product.

This comment appeared as an editorial in Vedomosti.
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